www.hovetonstjohn.co.uk

# St John's Community Primary School and Nursery



# Weekly Newsletter 10th January 2020

Dear Parents,

I hope you have all had a good week back and your children have enjoyed their return to school! I am delighted to announce that Mrs Medler has joined our team and will be working in Year 5 three afternoons a week as well as working with all pupils across the school at different times. Mrs Medler is very experienced and comes with a wealth of teaching experience; we are delighted she is joining St Johns and have no doubt she will be an asset.

Next week we will be taking the children to the Theatre Royal- this has become an annual tradition at St John's and every year it never fails to be an amazing experience that all children love. Thank you for supporting this.

This term we have started our Partnership with Tunstead Primary- this does mean that Mr Copping and myself may be working at Tunstead on some days. If you wish to speak with us on a day we are unavailable please don't hesitate to email the school office who will pass on the message and we will always arrange a time to meet or speak.

Wishing you all a very Happy New year.

Kind regards

Mrs Quinn

# Fo Fo

### Dates for your Diary

#### **January**

15th—Whole School visit to
Pantomime at Theatre Royal

20th—Online Safety Event at Broadland High

#### **February**

14th—Last day at School

17th-21st-Half Term

24th—Children Return to School

26th—28th—Year 4 Residential to Horstead Centre

#### March

3rd—Class Group Photos
(Not Nursery)

25th & 26th-KS2 Production

#### **April**

1st—Last day of Term

2nd—17th—Easter Holidays

20th—Children Return to School

20th & 21st—Year 2 Residential at Hilltop Outdoor Centre

30th—Bag2School Collection

#### May

8th—Bank Holiday—School Closed

12th—Nursery Class Group Photo

21st—Duathlon

22nd—Last day at School

25th-29th-Half Term

#### Swimming Year 3

<u>Year 3</u> will be swimming on <u>Monday 13th January</u>. Please ensure your child has their swimming kit, including a hat, a towel and a suitable coat to walk to and from Broadland High School for these sessions.



## Cinderella at Theatre Royal—Wednesday 15th January

There are still outstanding payments for the whole school visit to see Cinderella at the Theatre Royal on 15th January. Please can any outstanding balances be paid on Monday 13th January.



#### **Important Reminders**

- All children should be at school by 8.45am. Any child arriving late must be brought to School Office by an adult and a reason for the lateness given.
- All medical or dental appointments (where they cannot be booked for school holidays/after school) should be booked after the lunchtime registration i.e. after 1.15pm please.

  This will ensure your child is registered morning and afternoon and misses as little as possible of their schooling.
- There is no parking for parents on school site at any time unless special permission has been granted.
- Please ensure that children's clothes and belongings are clearly named this saves time
   and money and cuts stress levels for all concerned!
- Authorisation for holidays during term time cannot be granted. Please see the Head
   Teacher to discuss withdrawing your child if this is unavoidable.

Thank you for your cooperation in these matters.

## **Donation Required**

Reception children are learning to ride on 2 wheels, however, we only have one bike for them all to share. Does anyone have an old 2 wheeled bike or balance bike they would be happy to donate?



Thank you in advance.

Reception Class